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Mayor Pittman called the meeting to order at 6:32pm and announced a quorum.  Council Members present were Tim Robison, Leeanne Mackowski, Sam Eason, Ronnie Moore, and Dawn Davis.  Staff Present: City Secretary Angie Young
OLD BUSINESS
Council Member Eason made a motion to reverse the order of the items on the agenda.  Council member Robison seconded the motion.  Council Member Robison abstained from voting.  All other voted aye, the motion carried.
2017 Proposed Tax Rate

Mayor Pittman said she and City Secretary Young met with Mickey Hand from the Wise County Appraisal District to go over the tax rate.  She noted that the budget prepared was based on the current rate and that whatever rate we propose we cannot go higher and that we might want some wiggle room to fund projects.  Council member Eason said as he understands it we would need to propose .6009/100 in order to get the same amount of tax income as we did this year.  Mayor Pittman said the difference between the current rate of .5234/100 and the rate of .6009/100 is $86,980.00.  She also noted that there is nothing from the recent Capital Improvement Plan included in the proposed budget.  Council Member Mackowski said she would like to have some cushion in the budget.  Council member Robison spoke to the tax rollback election from last year and said that we need to listen to what the citizens want.  Council Member Mackowski said if the budget balances at the current rate then she is okay with it.  Council member Moore noted that we would not even be having this discussion if not for last year’s roll back election.  Mayor Pittman said if we raise taxes it should be for a specific reason.  Council member Eason made a motion to propose the tax rate of .5234/100.  Council member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.
2016-2017 Proposed Budget

Mayor Pittman advised that the council has already reviewed the Municipal Court, the Police Department, and the Fire Department budgets.  She asked for any feedback on the budget for these.  She noted that most items stayed the same and on some she made adjustments, specifically the TML insurance, which has gone up; she also included $42,000.00 for renovations at City Hall and $10,000.00 for the other repairs.  Also included were the pay raises discussed and $3,300.00 per month for legal fees.  The Fire Department incentives have been moved to the Fire Department budget from the General Funds budget.  Next, Mayor Pittman addressed the Parks & Recreation budget, including $8000.00 for the plaque at the Veteran’s park which will be covered in part by a transfer of $6000.00 from the general Fund.  Parks Board Chairman Chip Kowalski noted that this year’s budget is less than last year’s budget.  Mayor Pittman removed paving from the Parks budget as it will be covered in the General Fund budget.  Council Member Mackowski said we need to look at technology and make sure it is sufficient.  Items included in the increase for technology will be a new computer for the court and backup batteries for the Police Department.  Next the council discussed the Water/Sewer budget.  Council Member Davis said we might be able to go less on the fuel purchases.  Sewer line repairs were also increased to $4,500.00.  Council Member Mackowski made a motion to propose this budget with these changes.  Council member Davis seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Adjourn

There being no further business, at 7:58pm Council Member Mackowski made a motion to adjourn and Council Member Davis seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
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